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The American Legion Post143 

Combined Regular Monthly Membership Meeting 

And Officer Installation Ceremony 

July 19, 2018 
 

Commander Ted Merriss called the combined meeting to order at 6:07PM. All stood for a salute to the Colors. The meeting was declared 

regularly convened.  

 

WELCOME GUESTS by Commander Ted Merriss 

 Department Jr, Vice Cmdr Jesse Campbell;  5
TH

 District Jr Vice Cmdr:  W.H. Simmons, 5
th

 District Auxiliary President Barbara 

McGee,  5
th

 Dist Auxiliary Sgt at Arms Danna McCarrie,  5
th

 Dist Auxiliary Historian Scarlette Campbell and Past 5
th

 Dist Auxiliary  

Pres Mary Breeding           

 Prospective New Members: None 

 Prospective Transferee’s: John Thomas 

 Guests: Jim Leak, Rylee Wilson, Kadence Wilson, Bette Stuckey, Ginny Price, and Doc Barber     

 

1. COMMANDERS COMMENTS 

 Acknowledged Birthdays: Chuck Feaselman, Graham Fuller 

 Acknowledged Anniversaries: None 

 Thanked all who picked up the dinner meal, brought desserts, set up the food tables, and helped clean up afterwards. 

2. SICK CALL: Ron Ray, Rose Fuller, Betty Anderson, Warren Henson, and Debra Robinson 

3. POST FAMILY CONDOLENCESES: Clyde West’s mother passed away.  Please keep him and the family in your prayers. 

4. TAPS:  Billy Johnston, Vietnam Army Veteran 

5. BBQ COMMITTEE: By Committee Chair Joe Harrod 

 Joe Harrod Stated that the Post’s Annual BBQ Event is scheduled for Sept 7, 2018 between the hours of 11:00 AM and 2:00 PM 

He went on to say that the Post needs to sell 1500 tickets in order to raise the funds necessary to support the various Post 

programs scheduled for the upcoming year. He said that Randy Purser and Ron Knowles will be selling tickets.  And there is also 

a need for 60 volunteers to help prepare, deliver, serve meals and clean-up prior to and the day of the BBQ. Please use the sign-

up sheets placed on each table if you are able to volunteer your services. 

 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR THE MEAL: by the Commander 

a. A donation of $5 per meal please 
b. Guests, First Time Post 143 Attendees & those members requiring extra time & the Trinka Davis Veterans will be first in line. 
c. The FAR LEFT (facing podium) room tables will follow. 
d. Form a food line in the hall way, please. 

e. Please remember to uncover while eating. 

f. Any food remaining will be donated to those in need. 

 

BLESSING OF THE MEAL: by Ronnie Martin 
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 BEGIN JUL 19, 2018 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING      

 

1. Determine Quorum: by Steve Fuller 

a. Sr Vice Cmdr Fuller conducted roll call of elected Officers and it was determined that enough members in good standing were 

present to declare a quorum         

b. Membership and Guest attendance rosters as well as the June Financial statement are attached to the minutes of this meeting.  

   

2. MOTION TO ACCEPT POST MINUTES: by Frank Joswick 
Frank Joswick asked for a motion to accept the minutes as written for the June 21, 2018 General Membership Meeting and the June 

5, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting. 

         A motion was made, seconded and the Post members unanimously approved both minutes as written. 

3. MOTION TO ACCEPT NEW MEMBERS: Sr Vice Cmdr Steve Fuller 

Sr Vice Cmdr asked for a motion to accept Daniel McFadden, Martha McFadden, and Jim Leek as new members of the Post. 

        A motion was made, seconded and the Post members unanimously approved Daniel McFadden, Martha McFadden and Jim   

        Leek into the Post. 

4. POST REPORTS  

A. FINANCE OFFICER: by Chuck Feaselman  
Chuck Feaselman read the June Finnacial Statement to the Membership and presented a copy to the Commander. 

 NOTE: Commander accepts finance statement as presented and will be used for the Annual Finance Audit Report. 
 

5. AWARDS: By Commander Ted Merriss 

 Ted Merriss thanked each award recipient individually, thanking them for the years of dedicated support they have given to the 

Post, our Community and this Nation. 

  

 Plaques: by Cmdr Ted Merriss 

1. Jr Vice Robert Hilliard was congratulated by Department Jr Vice Cmdr Jesse Campbell for taking 1st place again 

with the Post yearbook. It will compete at the National Level.  

2. Frank Joswick received the Commanders Plaque and the GALPA 2nd place Plaque for design and overall content of 

the Post website 

3. Randy Purser received the GALPA 2nd place plaque for to Post’s facebook page content and layout. 

 

 Legionnaire-Of-The-Year Award: 

                                      Jr Vice Cmdr Bob Hilliard Thanked Commander Merriss and said that he was honored to receive the award, and                                                                                 

                                     that the members of Post 143 won the award.  He went on to say that we must continue to reach the children to                           

                                     further educate them in our country’s heritage.  He commented that the Flag Retirement Ceremony that is  

                                      performed at Heritage Days leaves a lasting impression on our youth.                                                                                                                          

 

 100% Membership Ribbon: 

Past Post Cmdr Ronnie Pate presented Commander Ted Merriss with the 100% Membership Ribbon which he 

accepted on Behalf of Post 143 

 

6. #/--!.$%2ȭ3 #/--%.43: Cmdr Merriss thanked the officers that were stepping down this year for their support during his 

term as Post 143 Commander.  He will be taking a position as District 5 Service Officer.   He encouraged all members to volunteer for 

the success of the post and to be more diverse in understanding how to work with different background individuals. “After all we are 

all Americans.” 

 

7. Vote to suspend normal Post business proceedings: by Commander Ted Merriss 

 A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved by the membership to suspend the Post’s normal rules of 

business and move to the Installation of the 2018-19 Legion Officers. 
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2018-19 OFFICER INSTALLATION CEREMONY 

 

Installing Officer:   

Dept. of Ga. Junior Vice Commander  

Jesse Campbell 

 

 

                                             American Legion Carroll Post No. 143 
 

Commanderȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣ.Joe Harrod  

 

                                          Senior Vice CommanderȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȣȣȢȢ$ÁÌÅ 2ÏÂÉÎÓÏÎ 

 

                                          *ÕÎÉÏÒ 6ÉÃÅ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄÅÒȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȣȣȢȢ#ÈÁÒÌÅÓ 3ÔÕÃËÅÙ 

 

                                          Junior Vice CommanderȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣRobert Hilliard 

 

                                          Junior Vice CommanderȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣTim Bass 

 

                                          Adjutantȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣ3teve Fuller 

 

                                          Finance OfficerȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȣȣChuck Feasalman 

 

                                          Service OfficerȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȢDon Levans 

 

                                          Sergeant at ArmsȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȢȣȢȢRon Knowles 

 

                                          ChaplainȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȢȢRonnie Martin 
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CLOSING 

Post 143 Commander Joe Harrod 

8. CLOSING COMMENTS:  

a.     A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved by the membership to reinstate the Post’s normal rules of business. 

c. Commander Harrod thanked the Post membership for trusting his ability to faithfully execute the duties of Post Commander 

during the 2018-19 Post Year. He also thanked all the family members and friends that came out to support the new officers. He 

went on to say that he will be making Committee Chair appointments at the next EC meeting and wants them to meet with their 

committee members to discuss/plan for the upcoming year. 

 

9. COMMENTS: by Dept Jr. Vice Cmdr Jesse Campbell 

Jr Vice Cmdr Campbell stated that this post—Post 143—sets the example for others.  Many of our local youth are sent to both Boys 

and Girls State each year.  The various veterans’ programs in the area are being taken care of.  The focus for the 2018-2019 

American Legion is FAMILY.   He praised Bob Hilliard’s work and achieving the distinction of representing GA at the National 

Convention.  

  

 

10. NEW BUSINESS: 
d. Next EC meeting, August 7, 2018 at 1700 hrs 

e. Next GM Meeting, August 16, 2018 at 1800 hrs 

 

f. CLOSING CEREMONY: 

ñIS THERE ANY FURTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THIS MEETING?ò 

 None 

 

 
(THREE RAPS OF THE GAVEL, (membership shall rise and uncover, standing in silence with right hand over heart)  

         
 

 Chaplain Ronnie Martin lead in the closing prayer  
 
 

g.   ɉ2ÅÃÏÖÅÒɊ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄÅÒȭÓ #ÈÁÒÇÅ 

Ȱ4ÉÌÌ we meet again let us remember that our obligation to our Country can be fulfilled only by the faithful performance 

of all duties of citizenship.  Let service to the community, state and nation be ever a main objective of The American 

Legion and its members.  Let us be ever watchful of the honor of our Country, our organization and ourselves, that 

ÎÏÔÈÉÎÇ ÓÈÁÌÌ Ó×ÅÒÖÅ ÕÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÔÈ ÏÆ *ÕÓÔÉÃÅȟ &ÒÅÅÄÏÍ ÁÎÄ $ÅÍÏÃÒÁÃÙȢȱ 

 

h. 4ÈÅ &ÌÁÇ ÏÆ /ÕÒ #ÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÉÓ ÉÎ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÔÉÒÅÍÅÎÔȢ Ȱ (ÁÎÄ 3ÁÌÕÔÅȱ         ȰOrder Armsȱ 

Ȱ) ÎÏ× ÄÅÃÌÁÒÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ July 19, 2018 Post 143, The American Legion, $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ 'ÅÏÒÇÉÁ ÁÄÊÏÕÒÎÅÄȢȱ 

 (ONE RAP OF THE GAVEL)                                                                                           TIME  ADJOURNED:  8:15 PM 

 

 

Post 143 Commander Joe Harrod                                                                                  Recoder Kathy Katen                  
 

 


